
NOTICE OF STUDY COMMENCEMENT AND 
VIRTUAL OPEN HOUSE

Proposed 20-inch Natural Gas Pipeline 
Don River Relocation Project

Enbridge Gas Inc. (“Enbridge”) has identified that a segment of 20-inch vital natural 
gas main that supplies the City of Toronto needs to be relocated to facilitate the 
widening of the Keating Railway Bridge as part of Waterfront Toronto’s Port Lands 
Flood Protection Enabling Infrastructure Project. The work is proposed to be 
completed in two phases: Phase 1 will include the temporary installation of a pipeline 
above-grade on the south side of the newly built and widened Lake Shore Bridge, 
and Phase 2 will relocate the temporary pipeline to its permanent location within a 
dedicated utility corridor on the north side of the Keating Railway Bridge.

Environmental Study Process
Enbridge has retained Stantec Consulting Ltd. to undertake an Environmental 
Study on the construction and operation of the proposed natural gas pipeline. The 
Environmental Study will fulfill the requirements of the Ontario Energy Board’s 
(OEB) “Environmental Guidelines for the Location, Construction, and Operation of 
Hydrocarbon Pipelines and Facilities in Ontario, 7th Edition (2016)”. It is anticipated 
that the Environmental Report for the study will be completed in December 2021, 
after which Enbridge Gas will file an application for the proposed pipeline to the OEB. 
The OEB’s review and approval is required before the proposed project can proceed. 
If approved, construction of the pipeline is currently anticipated to begin in January 
2023, pending agency approvals.

Invitation to the Community
Engagement with Indigenous communities, landowners, government agencies, 
current customers, the general public, and other interested parties is an integral 
component of the planning process. As a result of the physical distancing 
requirements set out by the Government of Canada and the Province of Ontario due 
to COVID-19, we are hosting a Virtual Open House to provide you with an opportunity 
to review the Project and provide input. Your input will be used to confirm the route 
and create mitigation plans to be implemented during construction. If you would like 
to participate or provide comments, please visit the Open House website or contact 
the team.

Virtual Open House Website:  
www.solutions.ca/NPS20DonRiverRelocation

Active Dates: November 1, 2021 at 9:00 a.m. to November 14, 2021 at 
5:00 p.m., Eastern time

If you are unable to access the Virtual Open House between November 1 and 14, 
please contact the Project Team with your contact information, and we will respond 
as soon as possible.

Enbridge Project Website: www.enbridgegas.com/about-us  
(click on  “Projects” at the bottom of the page). 

For any questions or comments regarding the Environmental Study or the proposed 
Project, please contact:

Tanya Turk,  
Environmental Advisor
Enbridge Gas Inc. 
416-371-8790 

Laura Hill,  
Environmental Advisor
Stantec Consulting Ltd.
613-784-2256
EA-Replacement20@stantec.com 


